
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 23, 2025 
 

The Honorable Tom Cole​ ​ ​ ​          The Honorable Rosa  DeLauro 
Chairman​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​          Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee​ ​ ​          House Appropriations Committee 
Republicans​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​          Democrats​​ ​ ​           
H-307 The Capitol​ ​ ​ ​ ​          1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515​ ​ ​ ​          Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Taney Avenue Senior Center and Senior Affordable Housing Project 
in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Frederick County Government, 
Maryland, located at 12 E. Church St., Frederick, Maryland, 21701. The funding will be used to 
redevelop the Frederick 50+ Community Center, expanding senior services and adding affordable 
housing for seniors. It will cover pre-development costs such as architectural design, engineering, and 
the creation of deeply subsidized housing units for low-income seniors. The project is an appropriate 
use of taxpayer funds because it addresses the urgent need for affordable housing for extremely 
low-income seniors and expands space for vital senior programming. By redeveloping the facility, it will 
support a growing and vulnerable population while promoting aging in place and reducing housing 
insecurity. The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 
authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5). I certify that I have no 
financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.   

 
Sincerely, 

 
​ ​ ​ ​  
 

April McClain Delaney  
Member of Congress 


